Formal Comments of the Bonneville Power Administration

on

 2008 Annual Plan Item 2(a)(iv)(3), 3(a)(vii), and 6(l), Rollover Rights on Redirect on a Firm basis


Comment 1:

Based on FERC language in Order 890-A, paragraphs 655 and 656
, BPA agrees with FERC in acknowledging that one year is the appropriate minimum term for evaluating requests (including redirects) for rollover rights and recommends the following change to 9.7:

001-9.7
A Transmission Customer's Redirect on a Firm basis with a stop date equal to the stop date of that Customer's Long-Term Firm PTP reservation with rollover rights conveys those rollover rights to the redirected path because that is the path to which it has rights at the end of the service agreement, unless the deadline for submitting a renewal request has passed.
Note:  BPA had submitted a similar comment on this during the Informal Comment period and we feel it is still a concern for us, therefore we are repeating our comment here, which is bolstered by the 890-A language shown below. 
Comment 2:

Please correct the spelling of transstatus in 001-20.1.

Comment 3:

Please correct Supporting Documentation, a. Description of Request, to cite Order 676 vs 676-C.

Thank you for your consideration.

� Commission Determination				


655. We affirm the decision in Order No. 890 to require customers to notify the transmission provider of their intent to exercise their rollover rights at least one year before expiration of their service agreement. We reject requests to tie the notice period to the construction lead-times for any upgrades a transmission provider may believe are necessary in order to accommodate any rolled over service along with its other service obligations. The Commission recognized in Order No. 890 that the one-year notice period is shorter than the typical planning horizon, but declined to extend the notice period to a time that coincides with the typical planning horizon or the time it takes to construct new facilities.259 The Commission balanced the circumstances facing customers in renewing power supply contracts and the interests of


transmission providers in attempting to plan their system. We continue to believe that the one-year notice provision most appropriately balances these competing interests.





656. We acknowledge that, in certain circumstances, the one-year notice period could cause the transmission facilities that are not ultimately needed to accommodate other service obligations in light of a rollover customer declining to rollover its service. However, moving from a 60-day notice period to one year should mitigate the risk of unnecessary


investments. While allowing a transmission provider to require rollover notification prior to construction of facilities (whether or not identified in the original service agreement), or treating the customer’s service as conditionally firm while upgrades are completed, would further reduce this risk for the transmission provider, it also would further decrease flexibility for the transmission customer. As the Commission explained in Order No. 890, no single notice


period can perfectly balance the needs of customers and transmission providers.260 The Commission concluded that a one-year notice provision best balances the respective benefits and burdens for customers and transmission providers, and we affirm that decision here.
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